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The  R H P S 

needs YOU!  

 We need members!  You might 

ask, " Why should I be a member 

of the  RHPS?"  

 Check the following list for some 

of the top reasons for joining this 

group. 

1. Tiered, tax deductible member-

ship offerings. 

2. Learn about the history of the 

community. 

3. Help support what is going to 

be happening at the Historical 

Park.  

4. Supporting the community 

through historical development. 

5. Help preserve the past for 

generations to come. 

6. Make new friends. 

7. Informative newsletters sent to 

you.  

www.rochesterhistoricalsociety.org 
Fall 2023 

Our speaker for the September 25th RHPS meeting will be Wendy Rowley Beck-

erman who grew up in Rochester. She is Grower for 3B Natives Plant Nursery lo-

cated near Pleasant Plains.  This nursery has been passionate about growing na-

tive plants for over 30 years.  Plants includes everything from wet to mesic prai-

ries and everything in between.  Plants are grown from native seed collected on 

site for healthy, genuine native plants.  Wendy will share the process from har-

vesting seed to growing seedlings into plants ready for the garden.  She will also 

relate the importance of native plants for pollinators.  This information will be 

accompanied by many pictures and videos of the farm, greenhouses, plants, 

seeds and more.  Search 

on Facebook for 3B Na-

tives Plant Nursery and 

their website is 3Bna-

tives.com.   



ROCHESTER 

HISTORICAL 

PRESERVATION 

SOCIETY 

PRESIDENT 

????????? 

VICE PRESIDENT 

Tony Schienschang 

SECRETARY 

Ann Rowley 

TREASURER 

Max Dillahunty 

 

-DIRECTORS- 

David Grubb 

Toby McDaniel 

David Ramsey 

Jerry Robertson 

Cheryl Soerensen 

If you have lost your membership 

form or just forgot to return it, 

the above form may be used to 

either renew your membership or 

become a new RHPS member . 

RHPS Board 

Continues Search for 

President 

The Rochester Historical Preservation 

Society (RHPS) continues seeking 

persons interested in serving as Presi-

dent. Our past President’s term ex-

pired during COVID and we were una-

ble to have a meeting where the nomi-

nating committee could present candi-

dates for an election. According to the 

RHPS By-Laws, “The President shall 

preside at all meetings of the mem-

bership, Board of Directors and Exec-

utive Committee; appoint chairper-

sons of standing and special commit-

tees; be ex-officio member of all com-

mittees except the nominating com-

mittee and preform such other tasks 

appropriate to the office.” The Presi-

dent’s position is critical to the ongo-

ing and successful operations of the 

RHPS. If you are interested in being a 

candidate for President or have ques-

tions related to the position, please 

contact one of the current RHPS Of-

ficers or Directors.   Max Dillahunty—

217-725-3205.  Ann Rowley—217-

415-4964.  Cheryl Soerensen—217-

652-8545 

 

Plan on joining us  

for the annual  

RHPS Christmas Potluck  

 December 4, 2023   

6:00 pm  

Rochester United  

Methodist Church   



ROCHESTER  

FALL FESTIVAL CAR SHOW 

The Rochester Fall Festival Car 

Show will be held on the Old Stone 

House grounds at the Rochester 

Park on October 21st.  Registration 

will be from 8:00—10:00 am with 

the awards at 3:00.  Entry fee in 

the judged class is $20 and $15 in 

the display class.  Proceeds will 

benefit the Rochester Historical 

Preservation Society.  Food Trucks 

will be on hand and music will be 

by Mike Greer.  For more infor-

mation contact:  Grover Schrock  

217-638-0905 or Ron Wiggins,    

217-494-5830.   

Robert and Eliza Sattley’s Tavern Birth Place 

                                                            (Submitted by Ray Bruzan) 

After authoring several Rochester 
Township local-history books, I 
continue to receive Rochester sto-
ries and photographs from unex-
pected contributors.  

 

The year 2023 was still young 
when John Poffenberger brought 
me a small (roughly 4” x 5.5”) pho-
to album containing thirty-five 
photos and seven tintypes.  

Although many of the pictures lack 
identification, the individuals pho-
tographed appear to be Rochester 
area residents of the mid-1800s.  

 

 One of the photographs portrays 
Robert Sattley and his sister Eliza 
Jane. They were children of Robert 
Henry Sattley, one of Rochester’s 
earliest pioneers.  

 

Possibly taken in the 1860’s 
or1870’s, these photos brought to 

mind the story of Robert and 
Eliza’s births (1837 and 1834 re-
spectively) in Rochester’s “Tavern 
House.” When Robert and Eliza 
were born, that tavern sat along 
East Main Street, across from to-
day’s Wilson Park Funeral Home.  

 

By the time the Sattley children 
had reached adulthood, the tavern 
was scheduled to be demolished. 
According to the story, Eliza Jane, 
by now the wife of John A. Twist, 
asked her husband to save the 
building where she and her broth-
er had been born.  

 

John Twist agreed to save the tav-
ern and had it relocated on his 
property on the south side of East 
Main Street near the Black Branch 
Creek. It’s more than a little inter-
esting that the J.M. Easley House, 
an Orange Judd home that occu-
pies that site today, has a log 

structure within its walls. Perhaps 
Rochester’s “Tavern House,” Rob-
ert and Eliza Jane’s “birth place,” 
still exists and remains there to-
day.   

Newsletter Archive Now 

Available on Website  

A new “Newsletter” webpage 

has been added to the Rochester 

Historical Preservation Society’s 

(RHPS) website 

(www.rochesterhistoricalsociety.

org) that contains an archive of 

old Newsletters. The current ar-

chive goes back to Newsletters 

from calendar 2018.  All future 

Newsletters will be added to the 

website which will allow mem-

bers and visitors to see what has 

been happening at past meetings 

and with other activities.  

http://www.rochesterhistoricalsociety.org/
http://www.rochesterhistoricalsociety.org/


2023 MEMBERSHIP LIST * 

   ROCHESTER HISTORICAL PRESERVATION SOCIETY 

   P.O. 13 

   ROCHESTER, ILLINOIS  62563 

Charter – Life 
 
Elliott Bell 
Terry & Tammy Campbell 
Patricia Creviston 
Chelsea Gerberding 
Fred & Carolyn Gerberding 
Gabe & Angela Gerberding 
Linda Grimm 
David & Arlene Grubb 
Dean & Renee Housel 
Dennis & Nancy Keiffer 
Allen & Barb Mendenhall 
Carl O. “Bud” Moore 
Lee & Carol Shafer 
David & Debbie Taft 
Steve & Robin Taft 
Ron & Ann Tucker 
Bill & Barb Voisin 
Nate & Carol Wilcoxon 
 

Storekeeper 
 
Mike & Brenda Jeffers 
Gary & Connie Leach 
Roxy Schmidt-Gundy 
John Shoudel 
 

Tradesman 
  
Jane Fairchild 
David & Ruth Hicks 

Patricia Kessler 
Kim & Cinda Klickna 
Greg & Kathy Park 
Jacquie Ramsey 
 

Fur Trapper 
 
Richard & Karen Alexander 
Roy & Trudy Ballinger 
Joshua & Cecile Becker 
Grant & Alison Blasdell 
Gary Bottrell 
Byron Braner 
Mike & Sandy Brewer 
Susan Cull 
George Anne Daly 
Max & Debbie Dillahunty 
George & Phyllis Fairchild 
Pat Funderburk 
Kathy Garst 
Randy & Brenda Hawkins 
Harold  & Jane Hendrickson 
Bill & Penny Hinrichs 
Sandy Hudgins-Brewer 
Leslie Forte Leach & Robert 
Steve & Nancy Leach 
Stu & Sandy McMillan 
Carolyn Moore 
Russ and Beth Ramsey 
Dean & Pamela Robert 
Bill & Sandy Sheppard 
Don Taft 
Dorothy Taft 

James & Ruth Ann Theis 
Rosemary Weistart 
David & Vanessa White 
Richard Williams 
 

Blacksmith 
 
Mark & Cynthia Anderson 
David L. Armstrong 
Frank & Joanne Barnes 
Lyle & Donna Behl 
Jerald & Nancy Calvert 
John Day 
Shawn Mary Ann & Lucas      
 Denney 
John & Sue Endsley 
Sharon Evans 
Henry & Mary Gartner 
Ron & Sue  Green 
Jim & Nancy Hagerman 
Katie Joshu 
Steve Kapple 
Mike & Glenda Long 
Darrell & Denise  
 Maxheimer 
Sandie Nuding 
Jerry Orban 
David & Karen Ramsey 
Rich & Ann Ramsey 
Gina Roccaforte 
Ann Rowley 
Tris & Debbie Schnepper 
Cheryl Soerensen 

Ben & Mary Tuxhorn 
Dwight & Marcia Van Pelt 
Ron & Kahla Wiggins 
Curt & Kathleen Winhold 
James & Debra Yeaman 
 

Homesteader 
 
Terry & Diane Arthur 
Hugh & Rita Bass 
Wayne & Anita Beck 
Tom & Michelle Betrand 
Ray & Pam Bruzan 
Lillian Dalsin 
Jeffrey & Andrea Deters 
Tom & Cherie Doherty 
Bev Drillinger  
Rick & Jeanne Eilering 
Dennis File 
Henry & Beth Haupt 
Don & Gayle Highley 
Jim Hoff 
Forrest & Mary Lou   
 Holsapple 
Don & Becky Honigman 
Elaine Hundley 
David & Fay Ann Jostes 
Tim & Priscilla Kluge 
Michael & Donna Lennon 

 

 

 

HOPE TO SEE YOU ON  

September 25, 2023 

ROCHESTER UNITED  

METHODIST CHURCH 

7:00 p.m.  

Ann Kramer 
Nancy J. Leach 
Toby Mc Daniel 
Carolyn Wanless 
 

Sodbuster/Youth 
 
Tanner Hensey 
 
 
 
 
*NOTE:  The above listing 
of the 2023 RHPS Mem-
bership is compiled from 
new and renewal member-
ship forms received as of 
September 10, 2023 from 
the Annual Membership 
Campaign.  If there are any 
questions, please contact 
Max Dillahunty at 217-498-
9709. 
 
 
 
 

Brian & Tracy Mathis 
Charles Matthews 
Stephanie McDevitt  
Monroe & Laurie McWard 
Ken & Nancy Miller 
Tom , Stacia & Logan  
               Munroe        
Nick & Stephanie  
 Palazzolo 
Henry & Margaret  
 Patterson 
Mark & Nancy  
 Poffenberger 
Jerry & Reba Robertsson 
Maxine Scott 
Randall & Suzann Segatto 
Jim & Linda Sichlau 
Carole & Dan Strick 
Robert & Leslie Struble 
Dick & Lorine Wallin 
Gene & Sandy Wheeler 
Roger & Vicki Whitaker 
Deidre Zobrist 
 

Settler 
 
Paul Carlson 
Janice Catalano 
Carolyn  Lea  Clevenger 
Frances Kincaid 

D O C E N T S  N E E D E D  
The Stone House has been open on the first Sundays during 
the summer.  There have been very few visitors so far, howev-
er that will be changing in October.  We will be open on the 
first Sunday, October 1, from 1-4.  Please help us spread the 
word. 

The Rochester Fall Festival is on Saturday, October 21, 9 am—4 
pm.  There will be a Car Show on the grounds of the Stone 
House and we are expecting a large turn out.  Last year we had 
over 250 visitors to the Stone House.  We will have the house  
open and will need docents throughout the day.  We will need 
a minimum of three, one for each level, for both the morning 
and afternoon shifts.    It would even be better if we could have 
a few more so docents could take a break.  Please consider this 
need!!  No experience necessary.  Very few visitors will want 
“the whole story” so little background is required.  There will 
be someone there to help with that if needed.  Sign up for 
morning, 9-12 and/or afternoon 12-3.  Contact Cheryl Soeren-
sen,   csoerensen@att.net and include your contact infor-
mation. 

There is also a possibility that the Third Graders will be visiting 
for their annual tours.  Dates and times are as yet to be deter-
mined.   

PLEASE VOLUNTEER FOR THESE VERY IMPORTANT ACTIVI-
TIES!!  Sharing the history of the Old Stone House is a mission 
of the Rochester Historical Preservation Society, and we need 
your support. 


